Good Evening,

| was recently informed that we have a student intern who has tested positive for COVID-19. This
person was last in our Middle School and Morrisonville Elementary buildings on Thursday December
3rd.

After receiving this news, | also received a call from Mr. John Kanoza, director of the Clinton County
Health Department. He has recommended that we move to a fully remote schedule for the coming
week. He makes this recommendation due to the recent cases in our school community and the
number of students we have sent home with symptoms this past week.

| have decided to follow his recommendation and move the district to a fully remote schedule. All
students will be on a fully remote schedule starting tomorrow Monday December 7th through Friday
December 11th. | will use this week to continue to collaborate with the health department and assess
our ongoing situation.

| realize that this is difficult news for many families, but | feel strongly that | must follow the guidance
and recommendations of our health officials at this time.

Faculty and staff will be working tomorrow to plan for any students who will need materials for this
coming week and be in contact with you tomorrow.

Any students who attend CV-Tech should plan to attend this week unless you were quarantined due to
the exposure from Friday. Our BOCES students will also be transported to school this week.

We will be delivering meals tomorrow based on the list we used during the Thanksgiving week. If you
are not on that list and would like to receive meals this week, please call Mr. Dirolf at 565-5705.

| want to thank everyone for their continued support and cooperation though this difficult time. 1am
confident that we can get through this situation together. You can expect to receive updates from me
during this week.

Thanks again and stay safe.

Javier Perez

Saranac Central School Superintendent



